
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF SOUTH WONSTON PAVILION COMMITTEE 08-03-

2022 AT 2.00 pm at the Pavilion  

PRESENT 

Cllrs Perrins (JP) (Chairman), Cllr Selby,Cllr Street, Cllr Peal and Clerk Mrs Jones 

(RJ) 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 

PAVILION MANAGEMENT 

The Deep Clean has been booked for the end of May. 

 

Scouts have collected some of their items from the store cupboard and Clerk needs 

to bin the rest.  One set of keys are still outstanding and no deposit has been 

refunded for the other set. 

  

The Swifts meeting with Pete Laud and Guy Bewick has not taken place due to 

holiday and commitment from the football team.    

 

Clerk needs to book Cleansing Services Group to clean the tank of all rubbish. 

  

The external toilet continues to be regularly cleared of blockages.  The plumber is 

looking at ways of increasing the water flow on flushing. 

 

The doors for the disabled toilet and hall keep dropping due to their weight. The 

carpenter needs to be booked to fix this, install the door stops and fix the external 

toilet door.   

 

The storm damage to the pavilion roof meant that 70 tiles had to be replaced and 2 

ridge tiles.  Darren Jones was able to complete the repairs within 4 days of the 

storm.  Councillors agreed to pay him £350 for the work which also included two 

journeys to Southampton. 

 

The Damage Report and Action Plan were reviewed and are attached.  

 

FINANCE 

All hire costs including football were reviewed. Cllr Perrins will update the 

spreadsheet and Clerk to notify all regular hires.  

 

It was RESOLVED to approve the new rental charges 

 

RECREATION GROUND MANAGEMENT 

The bench shelter has arrived and is in the garage awaiting installation.    

 

The pallets are being removed by Grass and Grounds 

 



Community Bench - Russell Mack has found a Community Bench for the Parish 

Council to purchase which he will install, along with extra protection for the roof. 

 

The servicing of the adult gym equipment has been agreed and being booked for 

May as painting is included 

 

Two benches are on order to install in the recreation ground. 

 

To be noted    

 

CHILDRENS PLAYGROUND 

ROSPA have been contacted to carry out the annual play inspection and WCC have 

been cancelled. 

 

Zip Wire – The installation of the zip wire has started.  Cllr Perrins is awaiting an 

update on 14th March. 

 

C&D Trees made safe a tree that had lost 2 very large branches during the storm. 

 

As part of installing the Mound Tower, Clerk is going to explore options to instruct a 

landscape designer to draw a 5 year plan to add colour and lose some of the 

scraggly/dead bushes and trees.  Clerk has spoken to Nicola Baldwin and the 

Councillors asked if she could be invited to the meeting in April.  

 

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 

Tuesday 5th April 2022 


